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November, 2024 

A Letter from Pastor Hansen 

As I write this, it will soon be All Saints Day. Although All Saints Day is November 1, we tend to    

observe it on the Sunday closest to it in time. All Saints is one of my favorite services. Not only 

was our daughter baptized on All Saints, but it is also the day that we pause and remember.  

When our daughter was an infant, we attended an Episcopal church in our town. The priest loved 

liturgical art. She had a gift. She could envision and bring to fruition ways of communicating and 

engaging people in worship with art.  

For Lent, she placed a cross in the front in the sanctuary and piles of big and small rocks at the     

entrance to the sanctuary. The rocks symbolized our burdens. We could then take our burdens, 

our sins, our need for forgiveness and resolution and place them before the cross.  

In some traditions, during Lent, they do not say “Hallelujah” or “Alleluia.” One year, she had slips 

of colored paper with “Alleluia” written across them with glitter. To prepare for Lent, we took our    

Alleluias and placed them in a box that would be opened on Easter morning.  

The year our daughter was baptized, the priest placed outlines of people around the sanctuary. As 

I recall, the outlines were made of a gauzy, hazy type of material. The idea was that on All Saints, 

we are surrounded by the saints, the cloud of witnesses. Not only was our daughter (and the other 

infant being baptized) surrounded by parents, the priest, godparents, and the congregation, but 

there was a visible reminder that we are, as the writer of Hebrews tells us, “surrounded by so 

great a cloud of witnesses.” Hebrews 12:1. 

What I did not understand then, but have grown to appreciate, was her insistence that our faith 

could not be divorced from the material, physical world. She refused to let us intellectualize             

placing our burdens before the cross. The placing of the Alleluias in a box was a physical reminder 

of our entry into Lent. The hazy representations of the crowd of witnesses forced us to pause and              

remember and question. 

It is in the pausing, the remembering, and the questioning that we often are able to catch our 

breath, reorient ourselves, and see God at work in our lives. It is in these moments in which we 

are able to ask ourselves how our faith informs our lives, not only internally, but externally.                

Because just as liturgical art engages us and communicates something about our collective faith 

back to us, how we act in the world and how we engage with one another communicates to others 

what we believe and in whom we have faith.  

In a few short weeks, we will be at Thanksgiving, Christmas is not far away, and the New Year is   

only two months away. As we prepare for the busyness of the holidays and all the pressures that 

come with them, try not to rush. Instead, take time to remember, to pause, and to question, for it 

is in these moments, surrounded by the cloud of witnesses, we experience and recognize the lived 

out and very real grace of our God. 

 

Warmly in Christ, 

 

Pastor Evan 
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If you would like to donate Chancel flowers (suggested donation of $42), 

please contact Lori Lee at 607-739-3176.  
Available Sundays for November and December 2024 are:  

November 17 & 24 and December 1, 8, 22 & 29. 
Please take the flowers home to enjoy after the service.  

If you are not in the sanctuary on  
your chosen date,  

we will be in touch with you to make a plan.  

https://www.facebook.com/North-Presbyterian-Church                                    https://www.northpres.church/  

Tech Booth                         Counters 
November 3 Steve Allison          November 3    Phil Carpentier, Jeff Richards 
November 10 Steve Allison                                    November 10 Cindy & Kurt Kalweit 
November 17 Bill Furnas                                            November 17 Dolores Cummings, Janice Williams 
November 24 Bill Furnas          November 24 Allison Sevey, Wendy Swatling 
                           
Ushers                 Wee Worship                                                              
November 3 Pat & Jeff Richards                 November 3 Ann Motley, Payton Hoskins-Thomas 
November 10 Janice Williams, Phil Carpentier         November 10 Karen Wilson, Barb Duryea 
November 17 Wendy Swatling, Barb Duryea         November 17 Ann Motley, Becky Kowulich  
November 24 Amanda Korfmann, Joe Rolls         November 24 Allie & Scott Sevey 
       
Communion                 Worship Assistant                                                  
November 3 Linda Palmer, Tim Allison, Nancy Isaacs,           November 3 Linda Palmer 
  Ann Motley, Wendy Swatling         November 10 Kurt Kalweit 
November 17 Suzie Hoskins, Wendy Swatling, Jim         November 17 Steve Allison  
  Mosher, Lori Lee, Vicki Balon                 November 24 Wendy Swatling  
                                  
Greeters               Coffee Hour              
November 3 Tim Allison           November 3 Bobbi Furnas, Pat Richards 
November 10 Tim Allison                        November 10 Wendy Swatling, Janice Williams  
November 17 Scott & Allie Sevey          November 17 Ann Motley, Melanie Fitzpatrick 
November 24 Janice Williams           November 24 Karen Wilson, Liz Wilson 
 
Youth Usher                           Youth Reader     
November 3 David Hansen  .         November 10 Alexii Hoskins-Thomas                          
November 10 Payton Hoskins-Thomas               
November 17 Paityn Perry           Gathering of Children              
November 24 Annalyse Ferriter          November 3 Linda Palmer 
              November 10 Kurt Kalweit 
              November 17 Evan Hansen 
                            November 24 Barb Duryea   

NovemberWorship Volunteers 

Chancel Flower Orders 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/North-Presbyterian-Church/317905658221204?fref=ts
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November 3: 

Maxine Burroughs 
 

November 10: 
Liz Bush 

 
November 17: 

Pam & Bill Caroscio 
 

November 24: 
Maxine Carpentier 

 
Jesus tells us  

to pray without ceasing 
for the good of God's people.  

 
 
 
November 3: 
Glen & Dorla Bolt 
105 Morrow St, 
Elmira, NY 14901 
 
November 10: 
Hope Dubois 
8 Aspen Ridge Apartments 
Elmira, NY 14904 
 
November 17: 
Betty Carney 
74 Smith Rd. 
Millport, NY 14864 
 
November 24: 
Wilma Padgett 
3015 Lake St. 
Elmira Heights, NY 14903 
 
 
 
 
 

Weekly Prayer Chain Email  

Did you know that you can pray or be prayed for? 
You are invited to let the church office know how 

you would like to be involved.  
We are stronger together. 

Please send 

a card to 

our 

Homebound 

Friends 

 

 

We would like to remind everyone that they 

are welcome to attend Session Meetings. 

If you are interested in attending one, 

please contact the church office.  

Our  

Love & 

Prayers 
Go Out  

To... 
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Children & Youth Ministry 

Children and Youth Ministry November 2024 

Gobble, Gobble! Here we are in the month of November already. The last few months have 
been busy, and this month is proving to be just as crazy. We have so many fun and exciting things 
planned for this month. First up is our Harvest Dinner on November 9th from 4-6. We are only  
offering take-out and delivery. Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to help and to                         
everyone who has donated turkeys and pies to complete our meals. Your help is much appreciated. 
 Next on our agenda is the stockings for the Food Pantry. We will be collecting donations 
until November 10th and then taking inventory of what is still needed. We will be stuffing       
stockings on November 30th. First Pres. will be joining us for breakfast at 8:00 a.m. and then we 
will be stuffing stockings following breakfast. This is a big part of our ministry as the needs of our 
community continue to grow.  

Please join us for “The Hanging of the Greens” following service on November 24th.  
Our October Halloween activities were so fun with all the kids. We enjoyed playing “ghost 

bowling” and “pumpkin tic-tac-toe” along with disguising our Jr./Sr. kids as mummies and           
painting pumpkins. There was something for everyone! A big thank you to First Pres. for inviting 
us to their Trunk or Treat on October 27th. While last month was a busy month, we are looking  
forward to our upcoming events. 

Here's to hoping for a great month filled with wonderful activities and memories made. 

 

Warm Wishes, 

Allie Sevey & Liz Wilson 
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Parking Lot 
Worship: 

• Please use only 
the North         
Entrance 
(towards Roe 
Ave.)  

• Please tune your 
radio to 
1700AM. 

• Please exit 
through the 
South Entrance 
(towards the 
college). 

Zoom Worship 

• Zoom service link will be emailed each 
week for those who would like to 
participate via Zoom. 

NPC 

 

Sanctuary Worship: 
Please join us for Worship  

on Sunday mornings at 9:30 am. 
 

Check out our facebook page or 
church website for special services 

throughout the year, including  
Monthly Wednesday evening                 
services and weekly Lent and                 

Advent services. 

INFORMATION 
• If you would like to be prayed for or know someone who would like to be 

prayed for, please contact the church office. A prayer request will be sent to our 

prayer partners. If you would like someone to pray with you, a request can be 

sent to one of our prayer partners or Pastor Evan and someone will connect 

with you. 

• Remember to check our bulletin board for NPC and Community Announce-

ments/Information. 

• Lost something? Be sure to check the lost-and-found bin in the church office. 

Zoom 

Weekly sermons are available on our website at 

https://www.northpres.church/sermon-details/ 
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Committee/Coordinator Email Address 

Audit audit@northpres.church 

Buildings & Grounds campus@northpres.church 

Building Use building_use@northpres.church 

Clerk of Session session@northpres.church 

Deacons deacons@northpres.church 

Education education@northpres.church 

Fellowship fellowship@northpres.church 

Finance finance@northpres.church 

Mission & Outreach misson_outreach@northpres.church 

Nominating nominating@northpres.church 

Staff Relations staff_relations@northpres.church 

Tech & Communications tech_com@northpres.church 

Treasurer Financial_sec@northpres.church 

Worship & Music worship@northpres.church 

    

Staff Email Address 

Church Administrator office@northpres.church 

Director of Youth Ministries youth@northpres.church 

Music Director music@northpres.church 

Organist organist@northpres.church 

Pastor pastor@northpres.church 

 
Meet the Staff 

 
 
Pastor Evan Hansen                         Pastor 
            Open Door Office Hours: T & W 1:30-4pm 
  
Paul Holland           Music Director 
           
Sharon Reynolds                                                       Organist 
      
Randy Cornell                                                               Pianist 
 
Deb Stamp              Director of Children  
       & Youth Ministry
     
Gretchen Duffy            Office Administrator
         

 

November Food Pantry  

Shopping List: 

The following items are needed 

this month for the Food Pantry: 

Canned Cranberry Sauce 
Canned Yams 
Turkey Gravy 
 
In addition, if your dentist gives 

you toothbrushes, floss, or 

toothpaste, and you don’t need 

it, the pantry does! Monetary 

donations are also welcome. 

Special Offering for November:  

Food Pantry 
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Women's Bible Study   
meets Tuesday evenings at 6:00 pm. 
For more information, please contact 

Suzie Hoskins or the church office. 

 

The Good News Singers’ 
practices are on Sundays 
at 10:45 am.  

Bell Choir rehearsals 

are on Wednesdays at  

6:15 pm. 

Sunday School for all ages meets                                          

at 11:00 am weekly. 

Men’s Bible Study 
meets Thursday afternoons at 4:00 pm 

and is studying Ecclesiastes. If you would 
like more info, please contact Kurt 

Kalweit, Steve Allison or the church 
office. 

 

  

Wednesday Noon Bible Study         
is studying the                                      

Book of Acts 13-28.                                 
If you would like more                             

information or study materials, 
please contact Bobbi Furnas or the 

church office. 

Praise Band rehearsals 
are on Wednesdays at 
7:00 pm. 

  

Chancel Choir rehearsals are on 

Wednesdays at 7:30 pm. 

Important Reminders: 

• The church office needs your contact information. Please let us know if anything 

has changed. 

• If you need to contact the church office for any reason, please feel free to email     

office@northpres.church or call (607) 734-2977 Tues-Fri 9 am to 3:30 pm. 
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Second Place East, Inc. 

November donation  
Request: 

 
Deodorant 

 

As our Annual Harvest Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, 

November 9, there will be no Wednesday Fellowship Dinner 

in November.  

November and December are busy months! With all of the 

events scheduled for the next couple of months - Harvest       

Dinner, Gateways dinner, Hanging of the Greens, etc. - our   

Fellowship and Buildings and Grounds chairs have decided not 

to hold the ususal Saturday Breakfast/Work Day in November 

or December. Instead, they would appreciate volunteers to help 

with the Harvest Dinner and the Gateways Dinner. Sign up 

sheets are available at the Welcome Desk. Thank you! 
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There will be a dish-to pass 

luncheon coordinated by               

Music & Worship,                           

Fellowship, and                            

Christian Ed. 

Sunday, November 24  

    following worship 
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Once again, the Food Pantry is planning to hand out Thanksgiving turkeys (donated through the 
Food Bank) to as many of our customers as possible. And again, we want folks to have the full               
holiday meal -- mashed potatoes, gravy, 
stuffing, yams, green beans and cranberry 
sauce. 
 
As you shop over the next few months, 
please look for these items and, if possible, 
grab a few to donate to our Thanksgiving 
Dinner Bags. 
 
As always, thank you for your generosity to 
the hungry living in our community. 
 
Pat 

 

Wednesday, December 4, at 7:00 pm 
Wednesday, December 11, at 7:00 pm 
Wednesday, December 18, at 7:00 pm 

Christmas Eve Worship Service, December 24 at 5:00 pm 
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The First Presbyterian Church 
North Presbyterian Church 

And Elmira Community Leaders 
 

are embarking on an exciting journey together,  
and we’d love for you to join us! 

 
What? 

We’re diving into the acclaimed series “The Chosen.” This groundbreaking show beautifully 
portrays the life of Jesus and those around Him.  
 

But here’s the best part:  
it’s not just for one faith—it’s for everyone. 

 
Why? 

Because we believe that stories have the power to unite us.  
 
Whether you’re a person of faith, curious about spirituality, or simply appreciate 
compelling narratives, “The Chosen” invites us all to explore universal themes 
like forgiveness, friendship, and transformation. 

 
How? 

Join us for weekly discussions, where we’ll watch episodes together, share insights, and learn 
from each other. No pressure, —just an open-hearted exploration. 
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In the coming weeks the Finance Committee will be sharing information with you about this 

year’s stewardship campaign. In Henri Nouwen’s book,  A Spirituality of Fundraising, he says 

“we are declaring, we have a vision that is amazing and exciting. We are inviting you to invest 

yourself through the resources that God has given you - your energy, your prayers, and your 

money -  in this work to which God has called us.” This is exactly what we are asking of each 

of you. The many ways we as a congregation minister to not only our members but the      

community around us are many. Sharing all of our talents, time and treasures is how we     

accomplish all that we do. We ask that you spend time in prayer, specifically focusing on the 

role God has for you in spreading the gospel within our community. 

1 Peter 4:9-10 “But you are a chosen people, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, a people belonging 

to God, that you may declare the praises of him who called you out of darkness into his wonderful 

light. Once you were not a people, but now you are the people of God; once you had not received 

mercy, but now you have received mercy.” AMEN 

 

Special times abound this month –  

Harvest Dinner November 9th to support our youth (pre-orders!) 

Worshiping Christ the King, our Messiah, November 17th 

Hanging of the Greens, November 24th following a dish-to-pass luncheon  

Thanksgiving, November 28th praising God 

November brings us into that time of year when we remember the One who brought us “out of 

darkness into his wonderful light.” Share this message of hope with those you encounter. May all 

of God’s people embrace 1 Peter 4:9-10 and bow in thankfulness to Jesus for saving us. 

God’s hope, God’s peace, and God’s blessings this month and in all the days to come. 

 

Linda, 

Communications & Technology Committee 
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From our friends at First Pres., Elmira... 
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19 
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Information to be included 

in the December North Star 

Newsletter is due to the 

Church Office by              

Friday, November 22. 

Community Meal at 

Grace Episcopal 

Church 

Wednesday, November 6 

Set up at 3:00 pm 

Dinner at 5:00 pm 

in November. 

Buildings & Grounds 
Comm Mtg                                      

November 12 at 7:00 pm 

Communications & Technology 
Committee Meeting 

November 12 at 10:00 am 

Staff Relations Meeting 
November 5 
 at 9:00 am 

Finance Committee Meeting 
November 13 at 9:30 am 

Deacons’ Meeting 
November 21 at  

11:00 am 
November 21 

10:15 am 

 7:00 pm, November 6. 

There will be a  

There will be no 

November 11 

November 3 
 
 
 
 
 

Daylight Savings Time Ends 

November 5  

 

 

Voting in Narthex 

4:30 pm Saturdays at First Pres. Saturdays at 4:30 pm at First Pres., Elmira 
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Our local chapter of 
TOPS meets on 

Mondays at 5:30 in 
Willits Hall. If you’re 
interested, please call 
the church office for 

information. 

There will be a Red Cross Blood 
Drive on November 7, starting at           

2 pm. If you’re interested in 
signing up to give blood, please 
visit redcrossblood.org or call                                               

1-800 RED CROSS. 

Yoga meets Tuesday and 

Thursday mornings at 8:45 in 

Willits Hall. If you’re interested, 

please contact the church office 

for more information. 

Kindermusik meets on Tuesdays 
at 3 pm and Thursdays at                               

10 am and 5:15 pm. 
For information on how your 
child can participate, please 

contact the church office. 

There will be no church 

workday in                       

November. 

Board of Session 
will meet on   

November 17 at 
6:00 pm. 

Christian Ed Comm Mtg 
November 12 
at 5:45 pm. 

Music & Worship  
Committee Meeting 

November 14 at                 
3:00 pm. 

Nov. 1                           5:30 pm 

November 24 

        November 9 

 

Annual 

Harvest Dinner 

 

4-6 pm 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fjpauckland.org.nz%2Fevent%2Fwarkworth-support-group-meeting%2F&psig=AOvVaw0bYFcBCr1FRG8JUbEEqC4A&ust=1652465260965000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAwQjRxqFwoTCPDelobH2vcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAL
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Session Summary 

October 20, 2024  

Evening meeting 

 

 

The meeting was opened with a devotional reading and prayer led by Steven Allison 

Session approved “giving voice” to Jeff Richards to present a fundraising dinner proposal for 

Camp Whitman. 

Session approved hosting a fundraising dinner for Camp Whitman on Saturday, September 13, 

2025. 

Elder Linda Palmer requested an update on Camp Whitman.  Pastor Hansen will invite the new 

Executive Director, Bryan Muecke to visit NPC and provide an update. 

Session received the Treasurer’s Report and Financial Summary for September 2024. The En-

dowment Fund continues to perform well; it’s up more than $70,000 for the year. 

Elder LeFevre, Commissioner to Presbytery, reported that the Presbytery of Geneva has ap-

proved raising the annual Per Capita to $57 per member. 

Pastor Hansen reported that NPC’s role in helping to host the Matsiko Choir was a delightful ex-

perience that provided many new and renewed connections with local churches and organiza-

tions in our community, notably Elmira College.  The Friday night performance in the Gibson 

Theater was very well attended.  Pastor Hansen also reported that he continues to make in-

person visits as well as phone calls to homebound members and friends of NPC.  The funeral 

for Hal and Donna Wolfe will be held in the NPC sanctuary on Saturday, November 2nd. 

Session approved the opening of a Custodial Account with Chemung Canal to invest certain 

funds currently sitting in the savings account as recommended by the Finance Committee. 

Session approved the Treasurer to open the Custodial Account and to transfer funds into the ac-

count at her/his discretion in consultation with the Finance Committee as recommended by 

the Finance Committee. 

Session approved the amended Sick Policy as recommended by the Staff Relations Committee. 

Session approved participating in a joint worship service with FPC Horseheads, FPC Elmira, FPC 

Big Flats for the Christmas Cantata to be held at FPC Horseheads on Sunday, December 15, 

2024, at 11:00 a.m.   No worship at NPC that day. 
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Session approved the time of the Christmas Eve Service for 5:00 p.m.  One service will be held 

which will include a Christmas pageant and Communion. 

Session approved up to $5,000 for the updating of the upstairs bathroom in the Manse (shower/

tub). 

Elder Jim Mosher reported that all open Session positions for 2025 have been filled. 

Elder Steve Allison reported that the Gateways Dinner will be held on Friday, December 13th. 

Elder Wendy Swatling reported that the Church Administrator will be on vacation November 

12th-15th. 

Elder Sevey and Elder Wilson reported that the Harvest Dinner (take out only) will be held on 

Saturday, November 9th.  Volunteers are needed. 

Elder Sevey and Elder Wilson reported that donations for stockings for pantry families will be 

accepted through November 10th.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Cindy Kalweit, 

Clerk of Session 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA 
5:30 pm - Orchestra 
of the Southern 
Finger Lakes 

2 
 
11:00 am - Funeral 
for Hal & Donna 
Wolfe 
4:30 pm - “The 
Chosen” at First 
Pres., Elmira 

3 Daylight Savings 
Time Ends 
 
9:30 am -Worship  Service  
9:30 am - Communion 
10:30 am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday School 

4 
 
10:00 am -  Food Pantry 
5:30 pm -TOPS 
 

5 Election Day 
 
5:15 am - Voting in 
Narthex 
8:45 am -Yoga 
9:00 am - Staff Relations  
1:15 pm  - Staff Mtg 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s Office 
Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
Study 

 

6 Bulletin Info  Due 

 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:00 pm - Bell Choir Practice 
6:30 pm - Praise Band 
Practice 
7:00 pm - Worship Service 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
Practice 

7 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
2:00 pm - Blood Drive 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
Study 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 
 

8 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA 
 

9 
 
4-6 pm - Harvest 
Dinner 
4:30 pm - “The 
Chosen” at First 
Pres., Elmira 
 
 

10 
 
9:30 am -Worship 
Service  
10:30 am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday 
School 
 

 

11 Veteran’s Day 
 
5:30 pm -TOPS 
 

12 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am - Comm & Tech 
Mtg 
1:15 pm  - Staff Mtg 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s Office 
Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
5:45 pm - CE Meeting 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
Study 
7:00 pm - B & G 

13 Bulletin Info Due 
 
9:30 am - Fin. Comm 
Mtg 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15 pm - Bell Choir Practice 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
Practice 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
Practice 

14 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
3:00 pm - Worship & 
Music Mtg 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
Study 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 
 

15 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA  

16 
 
4:30 pm - “The 
Chosen” at First 
Pres., Elmira 

17 
 
9:30 am -Worship  Service  
9:30 am - Communion 
10:30 am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday School 
6:00 pm - Board of Session 

 
 
 

18 
 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
5:30 pm -TOPS 
 
 

19  
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
1:15 pm  - Staff Mtg 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
Study 
 
 
 

20 Bulletin Info Due 
     
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15 pm - Bell Choir Practice 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
Practice 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
Practice 
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8:00 am - 5:00 pm - 
Catholic Charities Dinner 
8:45 am -Yoga 
9:00 am - Thursday Morning 
Musicales 
10:00 am - Kindermusik 
11:00 am - Deacons’ Mtg 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible Study 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 

 
 

22 Newletter Info  Due 
 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
5:15 pm  - AA 
 

23 
 
4:30 pm - “The 
Chosen” at First 
Pres., Elmira 

24 Hanging of the Greens 
 
9:30 am -Worship Service 
10:30 am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
 

25 
 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
5:30 pm -TOPS 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

8:45 am -Yoga 
1:15 pm  - Staff Mtg 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
Study 

27 Bulletin Info Due 
     
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15 pm - Bell Choir Practice 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
Practice 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
Practice 
 

28 Thanksgiving Day 
 
Offices closed 

29 
 
Offices closed 
5:15 pm - AA Meeting 

30 

       

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fjpauckland.org.nz%2Fevent%2Fwarkworth-support-group-meeting%2F&psig=AOvVaw0bYFcBCr1FRG8JUbEEqC4A&ust=1652465260965000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAwQjRxqFwoTCPDelobH2vcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAL

